
CENWP-OD-B 22 June 2022 
 
MEMORANDUM FOR THE RECORD 
 
SUBJECT: 22BON019 MFR LFS Early Shut Down 
 
On the afternoon of Thursday 16 June, the Lamprey Flume Structure (LFS) trap located on the 
North Monolith of the Washington Shore Fishway was shut down for the season. No fish were 
recovered. The Corps-Tribal Lamprey Workgroup had a quarterly meeting on the afternoon of 
Wednesday, June 15th and voted to shut down the LFS for the safety of the lamprey and to prevent 
further damage to the structure. These actions were taken after finding a “geyser” coming out of 
one of the upward facing hatches which resulted in at least three lamprey mortalities. Please see 
22BON016 MFR LFS Mortalities for details pertaining to that discovery. 
 
 

A. Species – Pacific Lamprey 
B. Origin – NA 
C. Length – NA 
D. Marks and tags – NA 
E. Marks and Injuries found on carcass – NA 
F. Cause and Time of Death – NA 
G. Future and Preventative Measures – NA

 
Sincerely, 

Bonneville Project Fisheries 

 


